



**COLORADO**

**Department of Revenue**

Specialized Business Group—  
Liquor & Tobacco

Physical Address:  
1707 Cole Boulevard, Suite 300  
Lakewood, CO 80401

Mailing Address:  
P.O. Box 17087  
Denver, CO 80217-0087  
Fax: 303-866-2428

# Liquor Advisory Group Meeting

Thursday, June 1, 2023

9:00 am - Noon

---

This will be an **in-person** meeting held at 1707 Cole Boulevard, Suite 300, Lakewood.

## Virtual Attendance Option:

Zoom Meeting: <https://zoom.us/j/94125645200?pwd=RXIUy2U0WTA3bUJJanF0MlczbXpUUT09>

---

## Meeting Agenda

### 9:00 a.m.

- Welcome by DOR
- Attendance

### 9:15 a.m.

- Review and Adoption of [meeting minutes for May 4, 2023](#)

### 9:20 a.m.

- Overview of LAG large group meeting and subgroup reports
- Discussion of voting process for preliminary proposals

### 9:30 a.m. Marketplace Structure Subgroup Report and Topic Discussion

- Review [meeting minutes summary](#) from May 18, 2023.
- Adoption of summary by the LAG members in attendance at the meeting.
- Review subgroup discussion from May meeting (to be presented by Bob Hunt).
- Review possible soft [proposals](#) discussed during the subgroup meeting:
  - Salesroom permits
    - Public Comment
    - Vote
  - Non-contiguous laws for beer and spirit manufacturers
    - Public Comment
    - Vote
  - Off-premises tastings
    - Public Comment

- Vote
- Educational classes (revisit)
  - Public Comment
  - Re-vote

**10:20 a.m. Break**

**10:30 a.m. Licensing Subgroup Report and Topic Discussion**

- Review [meeting minutes summary](#) from May 25, 2023.
- Adoption of summary by the LAG members in attendance at the meeting.
- Review subgroup discussion from May meeting (to be presented by Renny Fagan)
- Review possible soft proposals discussed during the subgroup meeting:
  - Make “lodging rooms” a subsection of the Hotel & Restaurant license type.
- **Topic Discussion:**
  - Retail event license/catering permit proposal
    - [Proposal](#) submitted by Andy Klosterman on May 20, 2023
    - Public Comment

**11:10 a.m. Regulation of Retail Operations Subgroup Report and Topic Discussion**

- Review [meeting minutes summary](#) from May 18, 2023.
- Adoption of summary by the LAG members in attendance at the meeting.
- Review subgroup discussion from May meeting (to be presented by Yetta Vorobik).
- **Topic Discussion:**
  - Standardizing container definitions: Are there any specific requests from LAG members for how the subgroup should address this topic?
    - Are we discussing 44-3-911(2)(b)(III) amount limits, container sizes as specified in the Colorado Liquor Rules (47-906), or federal container sizes (27 CFR 5.203 and 27 CFR 4.72)?
  - What public safety issues are important for the subgroup to discuss?

**11:45 a.m.**

- Public Comment

**Noon**

- Adjourn